
Petition No. VAC-24-045
Presented by: The Planning & Zoning Division

Vacation of the North 
Port Gateway West 

Easements with 
Resolution No. 2024-R-39



Overview

Applicant: Todd Mathes, Benderson Development Inc.

Property owner: 5900 SBNP, LLC.

Request: Vacate the (20) twenty-foot Public Utility easement and 
(20) twenty-foot Public Drainage easement located on lots 1 and 2 in 
order to facilitate a replat

Location: S. Sumter Blvd., to the East of Holiday Park (P.I.D 1002-09-
0010 and 1002-09-0020)



Background 

Requesting to vacate the 20-foot Public Utility easement and 
the 20-foot Public Drainage easement that were established 
under Instruments #2007080766 and #2007080765 that are 
located within Lots 1 and 2. 

The easements were recorded via recorded Instrument and 
not through the platting process, therefore they must be 
vacated in order to facilitate a replat. This petition was 
submitted concurrently with a replat petition (PLF-24-044) 
which will establish new easements.

Property size: 7.99 Acres

On December 5th, 2024 the Planning and Zoning Advisory 
Board voted unanimously to support the approval of this 
petition.



Review 
Process

The following agencies have reviewed the request to 
vacate the portion of the 20-foot Public Utility easement 
and 20-foot Public Drainage easement and, through 
written response, have granted their approval. No issues 
or concerns were raised regarding the request



Compliance with Florida Statutes and 
ULDC Chapter 53 Zoning Regulations

The vacation of easement was 
reviewed and approved by 
staff for conformance with 

the Florida Statutes Chapter 
177.

The vacation of easement was 
reviewed and approved by 
staff for conformance with 

ULDC Chapter 53 Zoning 
Regulations.



Compliance with Florida Statutes and 
ULDC Chapter 53 Zoning Regulations

• The vacation of easement was reviewed and 
approved by staff for conformance with the Florida 
Statutes Chapter 177.

• The vacation of easement was reviewed and 
approved by staff for conformance with ULDC 
Chapter 53 Zoning Regulations.

• The vacation of easement was reviewed and 
approved by the City Stormwater Engineer.



Staff Recommendations

• The Planning & Zoning Division recommends approval 
of Petition No. VAC-24-045 via Resolution No. 2024-
R-39



Thank you!


